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See enclosed product labeling.

This market withdrawal has been initiated in response to an Out of Trend (OOT) result reported for
individual unknown impurity in Liothyronine Sodium Tablets, 25 mcg. A total of thirteen (13)
batches of Liothyronine Sodium Tablets, USP 25 mcg were found to have Out of Trend (OOT)
results but still within specification limit of NMT 1.0%. An additional fourteen (14) batches of
Liothyronine Sodium Tablets, USP S mcg (12 batches) and 25 mcg (2 batches) used a different lot
of labels but from the same label vendor. Therefore, as an out of abundance of caution, a market
withdrawal is being recommended for all twenty-seven (27) batches in scope.

Sun Pharmaceutical Industries, Inc. initiated shipment of this product on March 2, 2022.
Immediately examine your inventory and quarantine product subject to market withdrawal. In
addition, if you have further distributed this product, please identify your wholesale customers and

notify them at once of this product market withdrawal. Your notification to your wholesale
customers may be enhanced by including a copy of this market withdrawal notification letter.

If you have any questions, contact Inmar, Inc. at rxrecalls@inmar.com or call 1-877-780-4395
Monday to Friday from 8:30 am to 5:00 pm (EST).
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Please complete and return the enclosed response form as soon as possible. After receipt of the
response form, a return kit will be provided so the affected product can be sent to:

Inmar Rx Solutions

3845 Grand Lakes Way

Grand Prairie, TX 75050

This market withdrawal should be carried out to the wholesale level.

Your assistance is appreciated and necessary to prevent patient harm.

This market withdrawal is being made with the knowledge of the Food and Drug Administration.
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Christopher Leonor
Sun Pharmaceutical Industries, Inc.
Associate Director, North America Supply Chain Quality & FDA Liaison

If you have any questions, contact Inmar, Inc. at rxrecalls@inmar.com or call 1-877-780-4395.
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